OFFICERS 2022–2023

Ben Spiker President

Mike O'Brochta President-Elect

Jeanne Bollendorf Vice President

John Montgomery Secretary-Treasurer

> Clark Goodman Past President

Don Wilson President – Roanoke Kiwanis Foundation, Inc.

DIRECTORS

Jamie Bailey
Bob Habermann
LeeAnn Linkenhoker
Kevin Reeder
Stephanie Moon Reynolds
Bruce Swanson
Sheila Umberger
Luke Young
Harry Zulauf

Alex Barge Newsletter Editor

Mike O'Brochta Webmaster

Mike O'Brochta Photographer

Bert West International President

Jen Wolff
Capital District Governor

April Farmer Lt. Governor - Division 15

Bob Lewit Southwest Region Trustee

Hiawatha Nicely
Capital District Foundation
Director, Division 15
CDF President-Elect

P.O. Box 19313 Roanoke, VA 24019-1032 Phone 540-761-6751

Wednesdays, 12:30 PM Charter Hall (and zoom!) www.roanokekiwanisclub.org



Dear Counselor,

The Kiwanis Club of Roanoke will again, in 2023, award scholarships to seniors from among seven area high schools. Awards totaling \$16,000 will be made – one for \$5000, one for \$3000 and four additional awards of \$2000.

We ask that you encourage those students with strong **school and community volunteer service**, good **academic achievement**, and who have **financial need** to submit an application.

Attached is the scholarship application. Please use this to make copies for interested applicants. Your Kiwanis Scholarship Committee liaison will pick up the completed applications from you on Friday, March 3rd or applicants may return via email to Roanokekiwanis@gmail.com. A panel of Kiwanis members will individually read each application and we will notify all applicants and counselors of the results of our decisions during the week of March 27th.

The six finalists will be interviewed in April to determine which scholarship award each will receive. The awards will be presented at a Kiwanis Club luncheon in May with their parents, counselors, principals and school superintendents invited. Each student will be asked to address the club briefly. All finalists are required to participate in the in-person interview and expected to attend award ceremony. Any exceptions must be addressed with the scholarship committee in advance.

The Kiwanis Club of Roanoke thanks you in advance for your help in encouraging qualifying students to apply for these scholarships.

Sincerely,

Steve English Kiwanis Scholarship Committee Chair